
  

 

A few words from our President, Mike Trucco 

Greetings Fellow Woodturners,  

Well, the first meeting is under our belts. I thought it went pretty well. Tom Hale did an outstanding job of 

lining up demonstrators. I would like to thank Devon Palmer, Bruce Kerns, Max Kackstetter, Freddy 

Dutton, Gene Hall, and Tom Hale for sharing their expertise. I think everyone took home some good 

pointers.  

 

I would also like to thank Patrick Sullivan, our new newsletter editor, for the outstanding job he did on our 

first newsletter of the program year. Be sure to thank him too. One thing I failed to mention in that 

newsletter is that Jack Hock is on the sick list. Jack would appreciate cards or calls just to let him know we 

are thinking about him.  

 

The ñcritique tableò wasnôt as popular as I had hoped, but maybe it will do better after people saw how 

professionally Freddy and Ron handled it. I appreciated their comments on my piece. In fact, I went home 

and fixed some flaws and now I have a better piece. Remember, this is how we can learn to be better 

turners; by accepting constructive criticism.  

 

Donôt forget the Paul Bunyon Show on October 7th, 8th, and 9th at the Guernsey County Fairgrounds in 

Cambridge. We will have 2 lathes set up and will be demoing in the Wood Craft Building all 3days.  

 

I am looking forward to our October 11th meeting. Our demonstration will feature our very own, Tom Hale, 

demoing a hollow Christmas ornament with finials. You wonôt want to miss this! Instead of our usual 50/50 

raffle, we will be selling chances for a $100 Woodcraft gift card (donated by (Ron Damon) and 2 - $25 

Craft Supply gift cards (left over from last year). We will draw 3 names. We will still have the Show ón 

Tell, and Swap Shop. Remember to bring back your ñoopsò piece to this next meeting for the Presidentôs 

Challenge. You could win a $25 gift card. There will be a 4ò x 4ò block of cherry waiting for you for the 

November Presidentôs Challenge.  
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...A few more words from our President (continued from page 1) 

Steve Wagner is hard at work setting up mentoring sessions for the program year. If anyone has ideas, please 

send Steve an email or call him.  

 

On November 5th we will be doing ñPens for Troopsò at Woodwerks from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. More info to 

follow.  

 

Anyone planning on entering pieces in the Franklin Park Conservatory juried art show please call or send 

Tom Hale an email so that we can get a head count. Thereôs more info on this in this newsletter and also on 

the club website.  

 

Remember, this is YOUR club. If you have any ideas, comments (positive or negative) we would like to hear 

from you. But please offer solutions too. Keep turning safely!  

 

Your President, 

 

ðMike 

Central Ohio Woodturners Meetings 

 Meetings are held at Holy Spirit Church basement, 4383 East 

Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43213. We normally meet the 2nd 

Tuesday of the month (September- thru- May).  We look forward to 

seeing you! 
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Club Demonstration Schedule 

Christmas in October? 

Itôs not too soon to be working on those homemade Christmas and Holiday 
gifts.  October will feature an ornament demonstration by Tom Hale.   

 

 

 

Tea Time? 

In November the club will be hosting international turner Michael Gibson. In his early 
years growing up in England, Michael worked on wooden sailing yachts along the 
banks of the River Crouch. He moved to the US in the eighties. Working with wood 
all of his life, Michael was always interested in woodturning and studied for many 
years to perfect his craft.  What began as a hobby blossomed into a passion.  He 
has gained international recognition for his teapots. 

Michael was a featured demonstrator at the American Association of Woodturners 
International Symposium in 2013 and received high honors as recipients of the 
ñAward of Excellenceò for one of his pieces. At the 2015 International Symposium    
he was awarded "Master Choice" in the Merging Exhibition.  He also demonstrated 
at the 2016 AAW International Symposium in Atlanta. 

He will also have a 2-day hands on class at Woodcraft. More details later in this issue.  

 

 

Urns for Ashes. 

In December the club will have the pleasure of hosting Ohio native Pete Wade.  
Peteôs demonstration will focus on creating Urns.   The big inspiration for his 
company comes from his fur-kids, Smiley, Peanut, Oliver & Gus, the best grey-
hounds on the planet!  Originally I was just making bowls, round boxes and other 
things that I could burn my little cave drawing designs into.  But then he and his 
wife, Beth, lost both Smiley & Peanut to bone cancer.  That was the nudge need-
ed to learn the skill of hollow form turning ïso that he could make urns that would 
reflect the personality of the pet for whom they were made. 

 

Keep watching for more information about our future demonstrations.   

January - Embellishments - stations for carving, burning, dyes & texturing 

February - Segmenting - Bob Dadik & Don Leman 

March - Dick Gerard 

April - Tips & Tricks - 5-minute "My Best Tip/Trick" from club members 

May 8 - Steven Kennard - Boxes - Demo + classes 

Many Happy Turns 
October  2016   
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From our Librarian, Robin Moro é 

The latest list of all the DVDôs, CDôs and books in the clubôs librfary has been posted on our website 

under the resources tab. (http://www.centralohiowoodturners.org/1turneradmin-5/ )  If you are looking 

for inspiration or to improve your skills, check it out!  Best of all, everything is available for loan to club 

members, free of charge. 

Please, please, please, do not forget to return any itmes you have borrowed from the club library at the 

October meeting. 

    ñ Robin 

Many Happy Turns 
October 2016 

Within this video, Alan explains the use of the skew 

chisel - the tool many consider to be the most chal-

lenging tool in all of woodworking. Despite his focus 

on this one tool, there is something in this video for all 

wood turners - including those just beginning as well 

as those with many years of experience.  

Alan starts by describing the various types of skew 

chisels on the market. He uses effective visual aids to 

describe the modifications that he makes to maximize 

the efficiency of the tool. These modifications include 

grinding the proper skew angle (70 degrees), round-

ing the short point edge and chamfering the long 

point edge. (Since this video has been released, 

Hamlet has begun to sell "Alan Lacer Signature" 

skew chisels that meet these specifications.)  

Alan then describes the proper sharpening process - 

lessons that can be applied to other woodworking 

tools. He discusses grinder and grinder wheel selec-

tion, as well as proper sharpening techniques. He 

also describes the use of an MDF wheel for power 

honing and the proper use of a fine grit diamond hone 

for hand honing. His description of the sharpening 

and honing process is one of the best that I have 

seen.  

Alan spends a considerable amount of time describ-

ing the various cuts that can be made with the skew 

chisel. These include planing, roughing and v cuts, as 

well as shoulder, peeling and rolling cuts. He also 

shows how the tool can be used to clean parting cuts 

and other rough end grain cuts, to minimize sanding.  

 

Throughout the video, Alan recommends the student 

use 1.5" x 1.5" soft pine as his/her practice wood. He 

outlines various exercises for the student and encour-

ages them to create dig-ins, skates, and other turning 

problems, so they can learn from them. By using the 

modified dead center, much of their fear and appre-

hension can be eliminated. Throughout the video, 

Alan also emphasizes the need to wear eye protec-

tion and follow other safe practices.  

 

Overall, this video is very well prepared. The lighting, 

sound and production quality is quite good. Alan Lac-

er is a very good instructor and instills a confidence 

that this tool can be mastered by following the steps 

outlined in the video 

Review by Steven Mellott of Wood Central  

http://www.woodcentral.com/ 

A review  of  The Skew Chisel: The Dark Side / The Sweet Side 

 (DVD Format)  by Alan  Lacer 

This DVD is 

available to 

members in 

our library! 
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Mike Trucco President (P) (614) 218-4397 miketrucco@hotmail.com 

Tom Hale Vice-President (P) (614) 578-5324 ThomHale@insight.rr.com 

Nelson Meyer Secretary (P) (614) 231-8850 nelsoncmeyer@sbcglobal.net 

Mark Boyd Treasurer (P) (740) 852-2689 mcboyduyf@aol.com 

Patrick Sullivan Newsletter Editor (P) 740-627-1699 Ivo2mon@gmail.com 

Our Club Officers 

COW members benefit from the skills and talent of our organizationôs leadership. Take a few mo-

ments to familiarize yourself with the officersô names and information below, and introduce yourself 

at the next COW meeting!  We want to hear from you!  

At our September meeting we began a new resource for our club 

members, a óWood ID Stationô run by Dennis Knepley.  Dennis 

had a variety of wood samples to examine.  It is another great ex-

ample of the benefits of being a member and attending our month-

ly meetings.  Steve encourages you to bring in samples for identifi-

cation.  We also welcome you to contribute to the ólibraryô of sam-

ples.   Samples need to be small enough to get under the lens of 

the microscope and into the focal range İò or thinner.  

Thanks Dennis for helping us learn more about our craft! 

Many Happy Turns 
October 2016 
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This monthôs question:  How to Securely Hold Turning Stock  

We are fortunate to have Ron Damon, from Wood Werks, answer this question. 
 

Ron writes: 

This is a very common question asked by newer wood turners involves properly holding wood onto a wood lathe for 

safe turning. In the past, we were pretty much limited to three holding methods; (1) mounting our stock between a 

drive center and a tail stock center (primarily used for spindle turning). (2) screwing our stock to a faceplate (primarily 

used for bowl turning). (3) screwing a sacrificial block to the faceplate and gluing that block to our turning block. This 

prevents driving the face plate screws into the actual turning block. The finished bowl is then parted off from the sacri-

ficial block and the bowl bottom is sanded smooth by hand. While these are still valid holding systems, they're some-

what cumbersome and quite limited in their application.  

Several years ago the ñ4 Jaw Self Centering Scroll Chuckò hit the turning market and dramatically altered it forever. 

This chuck is right up there with metal tip shoelaces and sliced bread. Whatever level turner you are, if you don't own 

a scroll chuck, you need to get one because life is so much better ñwithò than ñwithoutò.  

Give one of these chucks a try, I think you'll be impressed! I'm very partial to the One Way chucks because of their 

jaw design.  

Here are just a few of the holding abilities of the scroll chuck: 

 
Woodworm Screw Chucking 

The woodworm screw (included with most chucks) is mounted in the chuck. An appropriate size hole is drilled into 

the turning block which is screwed onto the woodworm screw. When the block is seated against the chuck jaws it pro-

vides a very strong and tight fit so that the outside of the block can be shaped as desired. This application is quick and 

easy. 

 

  

Introducing a new newsletter feature:  Ask A Turner!! 

http://thisiswoodworking.com/shop-by-brand/oneway.html
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Spindle Turning 

One end of the spindle stock is mounted into the chuck jaws with the other end held steady by the tail-

stock center. This gives an extremely strong hold on most any length piece of spindle stock. Short piec-

es of spindle stock can be safely held by the chuck alone and don't always need the tailstock center. 

Large Hole Gripping 

Using a forstner bit, usually 2ò to 2 1/2ò diameter, drill a hole approx. 1/4ò to 3/8ò deep in your turning block. 

Using the appropriate size jaws, expand the jaws into the drilled hole. This expansion grip will securely hold the 

piece for turning. Use the tailstock center for additional security as needed. 

Ask A Turner!!  continued  


